
 

SITE NOTICE 
 

Planning and Development Acts 2000 (As Amended) 
Part 8 - Planning and Development Regulations 2001 (As Amended) 

 
Notice is hereby given in accordance with the requirements of the above regulations that Longford County 

Council proposes to undertake the following works: 
 

Shared pedestrian / cyclist bridge over River Camlin with connecting pedestrian and cycleway provision either 
side of existing service road at Abbeycartron / Templemichael, Longford Town, Longford. 

 
The proposed development will consist of: 

1. Approximate 19m long, single-span, prefabricated pedestrian / cyclist bridge to extend over the River 
Camlin and existing Templemichael bridge abutments, resting on two newly formed concrete 

abutments. 
2. 450m long, two-metre wide pedestrian and two-metre-wide cycleway connections on either side of the 

existing service road, extending from proposed bridge embankment to junction with N63 Ballinalee 
Road (N63), and to include tabletop crossing area and public lighting. 

3. Landscaped, pocket-park extension to Mall Complex on opposite, eastern bank of River Camlin. 
4. One 61 no. space access restricted car park, one 25 no. space public car park, and 9 no. roadside parking 

spaces. 
5. Works within the curtilage of a Record of a Protect Structure and all ancillary site works. 

Plans and particulars of the proposed development will be available for inspection or purchase at a fee, not 
exceeding the reasonable cost of making the copy, at the office of Longford County Council, Áras an Chontae, 
Great Water Street, Longford during official public opening hours, excluding weekends and bank holidays from 
Friday 16th September 2022 up to and including Friday 14th October 2022. 

Submissions with respect to the proposed development, dealing with the proper planning and sustainable 
development of the area, may be made in writing to Longford County Council, headed ‘Part 8 – Proposed 
Skatepark at the Old Greyhound Track’ and addressed to the Planning Section, Longford County Council, Áras an 
Chontae, Great Water Street, Longford Town to arrive no later than 4.00pm on Friday 28th October 2022. 

 
 
Signed 
J. BRANNIGAN, 
DIRECTOR OF SERVICES.       16th September 2022 


